## South Cirby Neighborhood Association Meeting Minutes July 21, 2015 at 7:00 p.m. Crestmont Park

**Present:** Marilyn Floyd, Colleen Cole, LaRon Golden, Joe Dorr, Helen Dorr, Bill Floyd, Wendi Fuerstenberger, Officer Nick Gaines, Officer Matt Leatherman with Iggy and Officer in Training Jordan Duncan

Meeting called to order by Vice President Marilyn Floyd at 7:06 p.m. Marilyn welcomed everyone and introduced the board.

**Meeting Minutes:** Hearing no objections, the vice president ordered the June 9, 2015 minutes approved as submitted and placed on file.

**Treasurer's Report:** The report covers activity from June 1, 2015 to June 30, 2015. A beginning balance of \$323.83 plus deposits of \$25 for electronic sponsorships and \$30 for garage sale registrations bring the ending balance to \$378.83. Hearing no objections, the vice president ordered the treasurer's report placed on file as submitted.

## **Reports/Old Business**

Roseville Police Officer Neighborhood Report: Currently 60% of residential burglaries in Roseville are coming from open garage doors during both daytime and nighttime. Even leaving your garage door open slightly puts you at risk for a crime because the doors are easy to slide under. The officers brought newly published flyers, "Protect That Garage", with tips to keep crooks out of your garage and house. Currently 86% of crime in Roseville is property related. How do we reduce this? If you notice your neighbors have accidentally left their garage door open, be a good neighbor and let them know. If you notice someone walking in the neighborhood that doesn't belong (suspicious looking, wearing a backpack, wearing a hoodie in the middle of the day, walking slowly, etc.), call the police because the person may be casing the neighborhood to see who is home and who leaves garage doors open.

Vehicle break-ins continue. Don't leave anything inside your vehicle.

Solicitors in Roseville must carry a Roseville permit and you can ask to see it. Marilyn requested a sample of the Roseville permit because many of us have asked solicitors to see their permits and we feel they may be fake. The sample permit could be marked up with the words sample all over it. Colleen added that providing RCONA with a sample to share with all neighborhood associations in Roseville might be helpful. Rob Baquera will be notified of our request.

Wendi, PTC President, asked the officers who she would contact to set something up for Red Ribbon Week at Crestmont School. Wendi will contact Dee Dee Gunther.

**Sound Wall:** The City cleaned and painted the South Cirby sound wall from Champion Oaks Drive to Hidden Hills Drive on July 8th. This was a pleasant surprise as we have been working with the City on this project since a neighbor mentioned the condition of the wall at our first National Night Out event, August 6, 2013. A big thank you to the City Streets Department and Mayor Carol Garcia for all their support on the project. Our two entrance signs were not replaced and the sign at Champion Oaks Drive has scratches and tape residue on it. If attempts at cleaning the signs are unsuccessful, we will discuss the cost of replacing the signs at a future meeting. In a thank you letter to the City people involved in this project, Colleen requested a sample of the paint so that if an act of graffiti occurs again, we would have something to match the paint. The City responded that if graffiti abatement is needed, they will cover it with the same color within 2-3 business days of it being reported to the graffiti hotline (746-1021).

**Neighborhood Watch (NW):** The next NW Informational Meeting will be held August 18, 2015 from 5:30-6:30 p.m. in the Mark White Room at the Roseville PD. RSVPs are appreciated at <a href="PDCommunityServicces@roseville.ca.us">PDCommunityServicces@roseville.ca.us</a> or 774-5050. Colleen discovered three very old NW signs near Crestmont School on Sheridan Avenue that she felt should be replaced. One of the signs is attached to the Crestmont School chain link fence upon entering the parking lot. Neither the PD nor the Roseville City School District (RCSD) knew where these signs originated from; however, the PD suggested it may have been an old PTA or PTC project. Wendi offered to talk with the neighbors that have the signs in front of their property to see what information they can provide. Wendi is having a meeting with the new principal and plans to bring up replacing old signs on school property so she will also mention the NW sign on the chain link fence.

**National Night Out:** Volunteers are needed to scoop ice cream into cones. Marilyn picked up two new games from the City to supplement our Play Kit. Wendi and her two children volunteered to help with the kids games. Bill will ask a neighbor to bring a Cornhole game for the adults. Bill volunteered to do photography throughout the event. Wendi offered to post the National Night Out information on both the Crestmont Elementary PTC Facebook page and the RCSD Crestmont Facebook page.

**Movie in the Park:** Volunteers are needed for the August 8<sup>th</sup> *Finding Nemo* movie at Goto Park. SCNA is hosting along with two other neighborhood associations. Marilyn, Bill, Colleen and Earl volunteered and others are welcome.

**Neighborhood Garage Sale:** Volunteers are needed for passing out maps at major intersections, filling helium balloons and possible coffee and donuts sales. Wendi suggested a contact name for the Boy Scouts to see if they would like to help. Colleen will inquire with the person. The location for coffee, donuts and helium balloon filling will be discussed at a separate committee meeting.

## New Business

**Treasurer's Report Modification:** LaRon asked at our last board meeting if she could prepare the treasurer's report to coincide with the opening and closing dates on the bank statement rather than meeting date to meeting date which has been done in the past. All board members were in agreement with this change, however, Colleen wanted to check with RCONA to see how other neighborhood associations do this because RCONA's treasurer's report follows the meeting date to meeting date format. RCONA responded that most neighborhood associations follow the opening and closing dates on their bank statement. Today's treasurer's report reflects this new modification.

## **Dates to Remember:**

National Night Out: August 4, 2015, 7:00 – 8:30 p.m., Crestmont Park Ice Cream Social and Games

Next SCNA Meeting: August 11, 2015, 7:00 p.m., Crestmont Park

**Next Community Coffee with City Council:** August 14, 2015 with Vice Mayor Susan Rohan, 10:00 a.m., Starbucks, Pleasant Grove and Woodcreek Boulevard

Next NW Informational Meeting: August 18, 2015, 5:30 - 6:30 p.m., Mark White Room, Roseville PD

RCONA Representative for August 20, 2015 RCONA Meeting: Colleen plans to attend.

Future SCNA Meeting: September 8, 2015, 7:00 p.m., Crestmont Multi-Purpose Building

Future RCONA Meeting: September 17, 2015, 7:00 p.m., Martha Riley Library

Neighborhood Garage Sale: September 26, 2015, 8:00 a.m. – 1:00 p.m.

Meeting adjourned at 8:02 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Colleen Cole, Secretary